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RITUAL CALENDAR – September 2017

Friday, September 1 6:30 pm Shabbat Service

Saturday, September 2 No Service

Friday, September 8 5:30 pm Tot Shabbat Service 

6:15 pm Welcome - Membership Shabbat Dinner

7:30 pm Family Service 

Saturday, September 9 10:30 am Shabbat Service - 1 BM 

Tuesday, September 12 7:30 pm Ritual Committee Meeting 

Friday, September 15 6:00 pm Pre-Neg

6:30 pm Kabbalat Shabbat 

Saturday, September 16 10:30 am Shabbat Service - 1 BM 

7:00 pm S’lichot Service (away @ TEEM)

Wednesday, September 20 7:30 pm Rosh Hashanah Evening Service 

Thursday, September 21 10:30am Rosh Hashanah Morning Service 

1:30 pm Tashlich at Forest City Park 

Friday, September 22 10:30am Rosh Hashanah Second Day Service  

Friday, September 22 8:00 pm Shabbat Service 

Saturday, September 23 No Service

Friday, September 29 7:30pm Yom Kippur - Kol Nidre Service 

Saturday, September 30 9:00am Yom Kippur- Family Service 

10:30 am Yom Kippur Morning Service 

1:15 pm Yizkor (approximate) 

2:00 pm Text Study 

3:30 pm Yom Kippur Afternoon Service 

5:45 pm Ne’ilah Service (approximate) 

Sunday, October 1 9:30 am Assembly of Sukkah 

12 Noon  Decoration of Sukkah

       Harriet Bernstein                                Allan Itzkowitz                              Judy Kule
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B’NAI MITZVAH

September 9	 Noah Yousha		 Eric & LaDonna
My name is Noah Yousha.  I am a seventh grader at Salk Middle School where I am a member of the 
National Junior Honor Society, NYSMMA, and Tri-M.  I love playing in my band, “Into the Void”.  
I also love scuba diving, Boy Scouts, playing with my dog Zep and vacationing at Disney!  I want to 
thank Rabbi Nacht and, especially, Mrs. Altman for helping me prepare for my bar mitzvah!

September 16	 Daniel Ferrara	  Jerry & Andrea
Daniel is a student at Island Trees Memorial Middle School.  He participates in Science Olympiads 
and the National Junior Honor Society.  His mitzvah project entailed making pillow cases for sick 
children in hospitals such as Cohen Children’s Hospital and Winthrop’s Cancer Center for Kids.  He 
is an animal lover and likes to care for his many fish and dog Teddy.  Many thanks to Mrs. Altman for 
all of her help with preparing him for his bar mitzvah!



 

TBT Jr. Players is pleased to announce this year’s production will be "13" The Musical.  
 
 
The story concerns the life of a 13-year-old boy as he moves from New York City to 
Appleton, Indiana, and his dilemma when the move conflicts with the celebration of his 
Bar Mitzvah. 
 
 
Auditions for our cast, ages 10 – 18, will be held on Sunday September 10th from Noon 
to 2pm and Monday September 11th from 7:00 to 9:00PM. Auditions will be held in the 
Social Hall. There is a $75 performance fee. 
 
 
You must be prepared to sing, and possibly dance. Come prepared for the audition with 
sheet music to a song from a Broadway or Hollywood Musical. A song from 13 is 
preferred. Also please make sure that the song is in your key. 
 
 
Please note that this year, while we will allow you to use a karaoke or instrumental 
track for the music, you will not be permitted to sing from lyrics on your phone or 
tablet. 
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track for the music, you will not be permitted to sing from lyrics on your phone or 
tablet. 
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INSPIRATION FROM OUR RABBI

	 Summer doesn’t officially end this year 
until Rosh Hashanah, but we all know 
that “summer” is over.  The seasons are 
changing once again, as they have done 
every year for ages, and hopefully they 
will continue to do so.  Change is part 
of nature.  One of the reasons we enjoy 
living here on Long Island is the change 

of seasons: the autumn leaves, the snow in the winter, the 
smell of freshly cut grass in the spring and the warmth and 
seashore in the summer.  We love this kind of change.
	 Change is also part of what is going on here at Temple 
B’nai Torah.  We have a new Cantor, Rica Timman.  If you 
have not yet heard her beautiful voice, please join us at 
services and hear her.  We have a new Religious School 
Director, Meredith Lubin.  She is actively working with 
me and with Cantor Timman to shape the direction of our 
religious school in exciting ways.  
	 And more change is coming.  Our merger with Temple 
Emanu-El of East Meadow is just ten months away.  I 
know you have seen information about joint events that 
have already taken place as well as those that are being 
planned.  Hopefully you have taken part in one of those 

that has already taken place.  Please join us at some of these 
programs, services and other events and get to know our new 
friends and fellow congregants.  
	 Cantor Timman, Meredith Lubin and I have already 
started working with Rabbi Bar-Nahum from TEEM, along 
with members of TEEM, not only on joint programs but also 
on ways to merge our services, our curriculum and more.  
This will continue on many fronts during this coming year.  
It is a very exciting time. 
	 Of course, this month also brings our Yamim Noraim, our 
Days of Awe, our High Holy Days.  That time of year when 
we focus on the past year and plan changes in our individual 
lives for the coming year.  We have made some changes in 
our High Holiday music for this year, changes I trust you 
will enjoy.  
	 So welcome back from what I hope was a wonderful 
summer.  Get excited with us for this New Year and for all 
the changes that are in store.
	 L’shanah Tovah Tikateivu v’tichateimu.  May you be 
inscribed and sealed in the Book of Life for a good New 
Year, 5778.
	

Rabbi Nacht
	

Tessa Kean Head Shot for TBTTimes –  

Chai Club 

 

 

CHAI LIGHTS
Are you ready for a terrific year in Chai 
Club? Our Programming Committee has 
been busy organizing a varied schedule. 
	 We opened with our picnic in 
August. At our first major program, we 
welcome Paul Joseph, an entertaining 
pianist who with a violinist will be 
performing Vivaldi’s Four Seasons with 

a jazz influence on September 11th. According to world-
renowned maestro Arthur Fegan, “Paul Joseph is certainly 
a composer whose music deserves to be heard. His music 
has a beautiful, deep felt lyricism which has an immediate 
emotional impact upon its listeners.”  We are welcoming 
James Coll, a charming speaker on October 2nd. We 
will have a membership dinner held at Domenico’s on 
November 13th. On December 4th, our own Emily Altman, 
and son Howard, will lead us in a delicious Chanukah/
Baking Celebration. More information will be coming on 
our events. Feel free to call me (516-504-0012) or email 
me (tessakean@gmail.com) for additional information. 
Please send your membership dues to the temple, attention 
Harvey Drucker or place them in the appropriate envelope 
in the office. 

	 My Chai Board and I look forward to sharing good times 
with you. Check our scroll, our flyers, email, etc. to find 
updated information. Please note: Email is our additional 
communication tool. Please check your email for updates on 
events.

Tessa Kean 
(tessakean@gmail.com or 516-504-0012)

Chai Club Tummeling………..
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INSPIRATION FROM OUR CANTOR

Shalom to my new TBT (and TEEM) 
family! I am delighted to be here, and 
along with Rabbi Nacht, Meredith Lubin 
(welcome!) and the TEEM clergy, we 
are excited to begin this new journey 
together in this special year leading up 
to our two congregations’ merger and 
marriage. Although I am not new to the 

South Shore, (for many years I was the cantor of Temple 
Emanu-El in Lynbrook,) everything here feels new, yet 
wonderfully familiar, especially as we dive into High Holy 
Day preparations. 
	 Music has a way of enhancing and deepening our 
experiences and the Holy Days offer music that feels both 
authentic and familiar. Some melodies may be new to TBT, 
but they are some of the most majestic melodies of our 
tradition. Along with Rabbi Nacht, our Holy Day Adult 
Choir, and our organist Barry Kloda, I am preparing to be 
the klei kodesh (holy vessels) for all our prayers during our 
main services. 
	 Our Teen and Youth Choirs will again be singing 
together for our Holy Day Family services. We will be 
trying something new with the role of our teens at services 
this year and both choirs will rehearse on Sundays after 
Religious School. Look for more information in our flyer 
this month.
	 Our TBT ‘Torah Corp of Chanters’ are meeting with 
me to prepare all the Holy Day readings. It is a wonderful 
tradition to hear these powerful sections of Torah at the 
morning services with the plaintive and unique Holy Day 
trop. A special todah rabbah to our Ritual Committee for 
helping organize our Torah Corp. 
	 The sound of the shofar will once again pull on the 
strings of our souls to return and renew this New Year with 
the help of our expanding Shofar Choir.  I hope you will 
consider joining us on Tuesday, September 5th (6:15pm) to 
learn to blow the shofar. Rabbi Bar-Nahum and I will co-
lead this class to welcome both returning and new shofar 
blowers of all ages. See our flyer for more information. 
	 Looking forward, I will be restarting our congregational 
band in conjunction with TEEM’s band for Simchat Torah. 
Also this year, I hope to offer special services from time 
to time with extraordinary musical guest artists. I have 
been blessed to collaborate with some of New York’s finest 
classical, jazz and klezmer virtuosos and I am excited at the 
prospect of bringing them to TBT. 
	 Of course, we cannot dream big without you! If you 
would like to help us in growing our musical programming 
please consider making donations to either the Cantor 
Walter Lewis Music Fund or the Choir Fund. 

	 My family and I look forward to sharing these first Holy 
Days with our TBT family. As the shofar calls us to gather 
and begin anew, I pray that the New Year be a healthy, happy 
and harmonious one for you and yours. 

L’shana Tova, 
Cantor Rica Timman

With the High Holy Days fast approaching, I have to admit 
that my mind has been on new beginnings lately. Rosh 
Hashanah and Yom Kippur signify, for me, a time to rejoice, 
leave behind sorrows, and start fresh in the new year. Sukkot, 
following so closely on the heels of these most sacred days, 
gives us an opportunity for celebration and welcome, and 
I have felt so welcomed by this amazing community! As 
we approach the new school year, these feelings that the 
holidays evoke for me are the things on which I have been 
focused. Since arriving at TBT in July, I have been hard 
at work consulting with parents, teachers, and students to 
create what I hope will be a wonderful new year for our 
youth. I am looking forward to a year filled with fun, 
innovative, and educational programming for not only our 
Religious School, but for BNTY, our junior and senior youth 
groups as well. I am so fortunate to have been welcomed 
into such a fantastic community as Temple B’nai Torah, and 
I am looking forward to my own new beginning as your 
Director of Education and Youth Activities. I am honored 
to be working with such a dedicated group of students, 
families, and congregants, and I know that together, we are 
going to have a great year.

A Shanah Tovah to all, as we embark on this new 
adventure together.

Meredith Lubin, 
TBT Director of Education & Youth Activities

					   

RELIGIOUS  SCHOOL
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OUR COMMUNITY

OUR TBT SISTERHOOD SOURCE

 

Shalom Achot. Hello, Sisters. I am 
excited to start the year as Sisterhood 
president. Thank you, Marlyn Appelt ,
for your great notes and support as 
our immediate past president. Thank 
you, Diane Schoenberg for working 
alongside me as my co-president for the 
first quarter of the year. I cannot wait 
to work with our executive board and 
general board to bring you amazing 

programs, fundraisers, beautiful items from our Judaica 
Shop, and more.
	 Our first program takes place on Monday, September 
18th at 7:00. We will be learning about the comedy of 
Billy Crystal from the same speaker who spoke about the 
humor of Judge Judy. It will be a fun night full of laughs.
	 Rosh Hashanah begins at sundown on Wednesday, 
September 20th. Our Judaica shop is fully stocked with 
everything you might need for the holidays. Be sure to 
stop by the temple lobby and pick up something to make 
the holiday extra special. We also offer beautiful floral 
arrangements for Rosh Hashanah. They would be perfect 
for your holiday table or to send to family and friends.
	 To our new temple members, your first year with 
sisterhood is free so please come and experience all we 
have to offer. To those thinking about becoming a member, 
I urge you to do so. We are a caring, motivated group of 
women who support each other and our temple. Plus, we 
love having more sisters! If you are interested in helping 
out with sisterhood functions, at whatever level you are 
available, please contact me. There is a place for you in 
sisterhood!
	 L’Shanah Tovah from my family to yours. May the 
coming year be happy, healthy, and sweet!

Louise Ponticello
President, TBT Sisterhood

Emily Altman assisted by her son Stewart 
taught us bake/make their decadent & delightful deserts. 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

Emily Altman assisted by her son Stewart 
taught us bake/make their decadent & delightful deserts. 

 

 

 

 

 

Emily Altman assisted by her son Howard
taught us bake/make their decadent & delightful deserts.
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OUR COMMUNITY

BROTHERHOOD NEWS & VIEWS
Hope everyone had a great summer. 
Brotherhood held its summer Fair on 
July 9th.  Thanks once again to Ben 
and Sharon Cernese for all the hard 
work they put into the success of our 
Fairs. We don’t know what we would 

do without them. Thank you to Brian Levy for securing all 
the necessary permits needed to be able to hold the Fair. A 
special thanks to the other arms of the Temple who helped 
out on the day before and day of the Fair.
	 A special thanks to Mark Chester who let us use his 
home for our July and August meetings.
	 Brotherhood is planning some exciting things for the 
upcoming year so we hope that all male congregants join. 
Dues are only $45.00 for the year.
	 Congratulations to Rich Tepper who was honored, 
along with myself, as Brotherhood co-Man of the year at 
our May Dinner Meeting.
	 Our first breakfast is Sunday, September 10th and our 
first dinner is Tuesday, September 12th. Please join us.
	 We will be putting up the Sukkah on October 1st  (after 
breakfast). All able-bodied men and women are welcome 
to help.
	 Once again Brotherhood will be in charge of High 
Holy Day ushering. If you are interested in being an usher 
for a short period of time during services, please let me 
know.
	 On behalf of the Brotherhood Board, I wish all of you 
a healthy and sweet New Year.

Mickey Horowitz
Brotherhood President

 

BROTHERHOOD’S MAN OF THE YEAR WAS PRESENTED TO TWO VERY ACTIVE 
AND DESERVING MEMBERS. ARNIE MINSKY PRESENTED THE AWARDS TO 
MICKEY HORWITZ AND RICHARD TEPPER

 

 

BROTHERHOOD’S MAN OF THE YEAR AWARD 
WAS PRESENTED TO 

TWO VERY ACTIVE AND DESERVING MEMBERS 
ARNIE MINSKY PRESENTED THE AWARDS TO 

MICKEY HORWITZ AND RICHARD TEPPER

BROTHERHOOD MEMBERSHIP

Having finished a fun-filled and successful year, TBT 
Brotherhood is looking forward to a great 2017-2018. The 
dues are $45 for the year which entitles you to attend our 

monthly dinners (followed by entertainment), breakfasts on
many Sunday mornings (when religious school is in session), 
bowling and socializing with a fun group of guys. Please join 

us and enjoy get-togethers and other activities to keep 
Brotherhood a strong and viable arm of TBT.

Please make out your check for $45 payable to: Brotherhood 
– Temple B’nai Torah and mail it to Brotherhood, Temple 
B’nai Torah, 2900 Jerusalem Ave., Wantagh, NY 11793 or 

drop it off in the Temple office. For further information, feel 
free to call Les Richards at (516) 753-4060 (e-mail:

lesrichards@verizon.net).

BROTHERHOOD MEMBERSHIP SIGN UP FORM 

NAME:___________________________________________________________

ADDRESS:_______________________________________________________

__________________________________________________________________

PHONE: Home _________________________Cell ____________________ 

E-MAIL ADDRESS: ______________________________________________
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OUR COMMUNIT Y

“I never know what to write that everyone will find 
interesting, but they say a picture is worth a thousand words, 
so here are 5000 words of what we have been doing this 
summer.”
	 Both Pack 189 and Troop 189 meet Thursday evenings 
in the youth lounge at TBT. Pack 189 meets from 6:15 until 
7:30 and has an Open House scheduled for September 14. 
Troop 189 meets from 7:30 until 9:00 and will also welcome 
prospective members on September 14. If you have a 
question about either unit, send me an email at jjscotch2@
gmail.com.
	 Talk to everyone soon!

		  -J.J. Scotch, 
Assistant Cubmaster and Assistant Scoutmaster

PACK AND TROOP 189



10	 B’nai Torah Times Visit www.tbtwantagh.org for the latest information.

OUR COMMUNITY

PRESIDENT’S MESSAGE

Welcome to the summer of 
2017!  The dog days of summer 
are here and events at TBT show 
no sign of taking any time off or 
cooling down.

	 Once again, the peaceful 
transition to a new administration 

has taken place and President Rob Saunders has now 
taken the moniker of Immediate Past President.  That 
is probably the best title any Board member can have 
(I can personally attest to that!).  On behalf of all of 
us at TBT, I thank him for his service, dedication and 
guidance during the past 2 years.  I am sure he is ready 
to catch his breath!
	 First – an update on staffing: We welcome our new 
Cantor, Rica Timman.  She has been a breath of fresh 
air on the b’mah and is working hard with Rabbi Nacht 
on the High Holy Day services. We have also welcomed 
Meredith Lubin to our TBT community as Religious 
Educator as well as Youth Group Leader.  She, as well, 
has been hard at work getting ready for the new school year.  
	 Second – Merger updates:  This year, our merger 
transition year, will present a unique set of challenges 
to all of us.  On one hand, we need to keep our eye on 
TBT day to day operations.  On the other, every action 
we take needs to consider the impact on the upcoming 
merger.  Our transition year will be exciting, nerve 
racking, challenging and will ultimately lead us to a 
brighter future.
	 As I pen this column, the first joint merger 
committees are beginning to meet.  Over 120 members 
from both congregations have volunteered to join 
the various committees.  These committees will be 
responsible for creating policies and recommendations 
on the many areas that require joint discussion in order 
to make the merger as smooth as possible. If you have 
not joined a committee, there is still time – please send 
an email to committee@temple-bnai-torah.org with 
your request.
	 Finally, I conclude with some of my words from 
the installation service:

	 I am looking forward to helping direct us as we move 
ahead on our new path, one that continues our expansion 
and consolidation.  It is a path that acknowledges and 
addresses the undeniable trend in demographics of our 
slice of earth.  Our proactive actions will allow us to 
continue our mission instead of slowly fading into the 
sunset.
	 May my tenure be a smooth one across this transition 
year and one that will create a new TBT once the merger is 
consummated.  I am honored to be in this position, excited 
by the potential and the possibilities presented to us this 
day, enthusiastic about what the future will bring to TBT 
as we work to complete our merger.  
	 Jeremiah said, “For I know the plans I have for you, 
declares the Lord, plans to prosper you, and not to harm 
you, plans to give you a hope and a future.”
	 Our future is filled with promise, a promise that 
our movement cannot only survive in this community, 
but thrive, a promise that TBT will not just be a Reform 
congregation, but a center for Reform Judaism here in 
southeast Nassau, a promise that we will reach beyond our 
walls, touching the community in ways yet to be discovered, 
a promise that we will continue to adapt and support our 
community, within our walls and within our neighborhood, 
truly fulfilling a promise of Tikkun Olam.
	 From my family to yours, may this be a year filled 
with health, happiness, prosperity, and, in these troubling 
times, peace.

Les Kule
Congregation President

Kule’s
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Saunders has now taken the moniker of Immediate Past President.  That is probably the best title 
any Board member can have (I can personally attest to that!). On behalf of all of us at TBT, I 
thank him for his service, dedication and guidance during the past 2 years.  I am sure he is ready 
to catch his breath!

First – an update on staffing: We welcome our new Cantor, Rica Timman.  She has been a breath 
of fresh air on the b’mah and is working hard with Rabbi Nacht on the High Holy Day services.
We have also welcomed Meredith Lubin to our TBT community as Religious Educator as well 
as Youth Group Leader. She, as well, has been hard at work getting ready for the new school 
year.  

Second – Merger updates:  This year, our merger transition year, will present a unique set of 
challenges to all of us.  On one hand, we need to keep our eye on TBT day to day operations.  On 
the other, every action we take needs to consider the impact on the upcoming merger.  Our 
transition year will be exciting, nerve racking, challenging and will ultimately lead us to a 
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As I pen this column, the first joint merger committees are beginning to meet.  Over 120 
members from both congregations have volunteered to join the various committees.  These 
committees will be responsible for creating policies and recommendations on the many areas that 
require joint discussion in order to make the merger as smooth as possible. If you have not joined 
a committee, there is still time – please send an email to committee@temple-bnai-torah.org with 
your request.

Finally, I conclude with some of my words from the installation service:
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OUR COMMUNITY

TBT-PTA
It’s back to school time for the Religious School and the 
TBT-PTA!  Between all the sharp new pencils, freshly 
cracked crayon boxes and apples and honey for a sweet new 
year, September is certainly a time of fresh beginnings!  We 
hope you plan to start the New Year off right by joining the 
TBT-PTA. Membership costs $18.00 and helps the PTA to 
provide fun and educational programs for our Religious 
School all year long.  Plus, attending meetings is a great way 
to keep in touch with temple news and meet other families. 
	 We have been hard at work over the summer making 
plans for the upcoming year and we have a full schedule of 
festivities for the whole mishpakha! 
	 On Sunday, September 17th we will be serving our 
students apples and honey to wish them a Happy New Year. 
	 Please join us on Friday, October 6th for our PTA 
Service in conjunction with the Consecration Service for all 
students starting in our Religious School this year. It is such 
a meaningful way to open our arms to the new students and 
their families and is a warm and wonderful night for all.
	 Saturday October 21st is our Pizza, Prayer and Pajamas 
event. This super fun event is always a highlight for the kids 
and a great way for them to reconnect with all their TBT pals. 
For those of you who have never attended, it is a Havdalah 
service, pizza party and movie night all in one! Put on your 
coziest jammies, find your sleeping bags and join us for this 
fun and meaningful evening. Please send back the forms that 
went home in the backpacks so that we know how many kids 
to plan for. 
	 Our first PTA meeting will be on the first day of Religious 
School, Sunday September 10th at 11:30am in room 104. 
Come and see old friends, make some new ones and learn 
about what your PTA is planning for the upcoming year and 
how you can help. Babysitting will be available since this 
meeting is after school lets out.  Our October meeting will 
be held on Sunday, October 29th at 10:00am, following the 
Brotherhood Breakfast. 

It is my pleasure to announce the 2017-2018 PTA Board:

Executive Board
•	 Co- Presidents: Stephanie Giwner and Brooke Myers
•	 Vice President: Maryann Gross
•	 Secretary: Meredith Rothstein
•	 Treasurer: Jessica Spar

Trustees:
•	 Class Parent Liaison and Publicity: Ilene Hellman
•	 Membership: Laurel Klein
•	 Social Action: Susan Fioribello
•	 Past President: Carrie Levitt

	 Don’t hesitate to reach out to any board member with 
any ideas you have for the PTA. We welcome your ideas and 
participation! 
	 I also encourage you to join our Facebook page “TBT-
PTA”. It is a great way to keep in touch, ask questions and 
stay involved between meetings.

From our PTA family to yours, we wish everyone L’shana 
Tova. May year 5778 be a year of health, happiness and 
above all, peace. 
 

Warmest regards, 
Ilene Hellman

Please join us 
for our annual 

Concert Fundraiser
on  Saturday, September 23rd 
The 7 piece NoteWorthy band 

will entertain us
If you liked “River of Dreams”, 

our Billy Joel tribute band, 
and last year’s “Just Sixties”, 
you will LOVE NoteWorthy, 

complete with two female vocalists
 

Call Brian Levy, 
516-781-4966 

for further information. 
See flyer on the back page 
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OUR COMMUNITY

CIRCLE OF FRIENDSCircle of Friends

Circle of Friends is an active social group that complements the other arms of the Temple. We 

have members of all ages, marital status and religious backgrounds. We are looking for couples 

and singles of Temple B’nai Torah to join. We provide Temple members with the opportunity to 

meet a group of highly talented and interesting individuals. Membership will offer a mind-

stretching adventure whose end is not yet in sight.  In addition to having a year full of 

entertaining functions, you will be making friends with active Temple members who will make 

your time at the Temple enjoyable. So if you are ready to embark upon the boundless sea of 

adventure, you are welcome to join with us.

Some of our annual Circle of Friends activities include 

 

           

Summer Boat Ride Military Bridge Membership Dinner Chanukah Party

Bowling Tournament Retreat and Many More …

A special reminder for new TBT members: As first time Temple members, you automatically 

get a free year of Circle of Friends Membership. Please take advantage of this opportunity to 

get to know us and discover for yourselves the great spirit of Circle of Friends. We would like 

to share this feeling with all TBT members. If there is anything else you would like to know 

about our group, please don’t hesitate to contact us. Here’s to good times to come!

Cordially,

Sharon & Ben Cernese

Co-Presidents

Welcome to a new year.  Circle 
of Friends is a group of Temple 
members – singles as well as 
couples who enjoy each other’s 
company in purely social settings.  	

	 We love to eat together, travel together, explore 
together and have fun together – the way that friends 
should and do!  We are a growing group of members who 
realize that life sometimes throws us curves but no matter 
what our status – single or couple (married or not), young 
or not-so-young, Jewish or not – we need our Circle of 
Friends.
	  By the time that you read this, we have completed 
our first trip – our annual Sunday Sail Away this year on 
the Lauren Kristy – 65 foot turn-of-the-century (20th, not 
21st) style riverboat docked at Bayshore Marina. It was 
an exciting boat cruise through the Babylon Channel, into 
the state boat channel, past Robert Moses SP, along Fire 
Island, and returning to Bay Shore. It was followed by a 
delicious dinner at one of our favorite restaurants.  Kudos 
to Freyda and Warren Kolinsky for a job well done!
	 Plans for the new year include Military Bridge on 
October 28 and Game Night in February.  These events – 
brought back from previous seasons because of their great 
success – promise to be fun and challenging evenings at 
the Temple filled with laughter, hijinks and food.  We 
look forward to everyone joining us as Debbie and Art 
Schlesinger, and Yoli and Ira Friedman coordinate a great 
time for all. 

	 Circle of Friends will also be going to the theater this 
year.  In August, we joined Chai Club at Broadhollow 
Theater for a production of Ragtime, followed by dinner 
– kudos to  Pearl Sutz. for her superb coordination.  In 
October, we have plans to see a revival of Fiddler on the 
Roof at Bellmore Theater, followed by dinner.  We are also 
looking forward to going to the Theater again in April – 
depending upon the new selections.
	 Our arm also joins the rest of Temple B’nai Torah in 
many activities.  On September 23rd, we will attend the 
concert featuring a multi-decade band – NoteWorthy – in 
the Social Hall.  Hopefully you will be there as a member 
of Circle of Friends too.  Plans for the future include a 
December Chanukah party, a January Bowling Tournament 
and TBT Square Dance – something for everybody!
	 We are looking forward this year to expanding our 
membership so that more of our Temple Friends can 
enjoy what Circle has to offer to everyone.  Look for our 
membership flyer in the Temple rack, on the Scroll and on 
the Temple website www.tbtwantagh.org.  Join with your 
friends so that we can all be part of a bigger and better 
Circle of Friends!
	 We would like to take this opportunity to wish our 
extended Circle of Friends a happy, healthy and successful 
New Year filled with love and joy.  See you at High Holiday 
services.  L’Shana Tovah.

Sharon & Ben Cernese
Co-Presidents, Circle of Friends 

JOIN US FOR TASHLICH
The best start to the New Year is to celebrate Rosh Hashanah. Tashlich adds to the pleasure. When we participate in Tashlich 
we combine Judaism with Nature and draw closer to the meaning of the day. Tashlich is a long standing Jewish practice of 
symbolically casting off sins into flowing water. Bring a slice or two of bread.

 We assemble on the first day of Rosh Hashanah, September 21st at lovely Forest City Park, at the small, totally shaded bridge 
that spans a lovely stream - all just minutes from TBT. 

We meet shortly after the end of morning services. The experience takes less than thirty minutes. 

Directions are below 
Bring the family and add to the holiday. 

DIRECTIONS TO FOREST CITY PARK FROM TEMPLE B’NAI TORAH  --drive time about three minutes-- 
CROSS JERUSALEM AVE. AND GO NORTH ON OAKFIELD AVE. FOR½ MILE Turn RIGHT onto

 BARRIE AVE. (before the Southern State overpass) Make a quick LEFT on MORGAN DRIVE  
Follow MORGAN around to the stop sign at POND ROAD 

Turn LEFT on POND ROAD and enter FOREST CITY PARK  
We gather at small shaded bridge near the Picnic Area. 

See you there
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OUR COMMUNITY

Congregation Breakfast  
by  Brotherhood 

 

The Next Best Thing to Breakfast-in-Bed! 

     Brotherhood will once again prepare a delicious 
breakfast on most Sunday mornings when Religious 
School is in session. Check the calendar below.

Coffee (decaf too!), eggs, bagels,
assorted omelets & more!

Serving 9:15am

Donation is a nominal $4.

Please circle the dates and plan to join us!

September 10th

October 1st

October 15th

October 29th

November 19th

December 3rd

December 10th

 

 

Brotherhood
Supports US Troops 

A little article/information to go with a 
picture of the Certificate awarded to BH 
by the Adapt a Battalion group. The BH 
works with Adopt a Battalion, which sends 
our donations direct to the troops. 

The following items can be dropped off at 
the "Troop Collection box" located next to 
the Kiddush Lounge.

Coffee in Keurig type Cups                          
Electrolyte drink mixes

Sunscreen • Protein bars
Beef jerky • Toothpaste

Dental floss • Toothbrushes
Sunflower Seeds • Peanuts
Paper/Writing implements
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SPECIAL GIFTS
SPECIAL FUNDS AND DONATIONS

	 Temple B’nai Torah follows a long and rich heritage of Tzedakah, consistent with our Jewish 
tradition. Such giving often recognizes a birth, birthday, Bar/Bat Mitzvah, wedding, anniversary, or 
death. Your generosity, large and small, continues to provide for Temple B’nai Torah by sustaining 
programs for its members. A beautifully inscribed card is sent acknowledging and commemorating your 
gift.

Please mail this form to the Temple, together with your check payable to Temple B’nai Torah.
This will ensure that your donation is acknowledged in a timely fashion.

	 Enclosed is my gift of: ___$10 ___$18 ___$36 ___$54 ___$100 ___ Other $___________

Get Well to: ___________________ In Honor of: __________________In Memory of_______________

From _____________________ Send Card To___________________ Relationship__________________

Address _______________________________________________________________________________

For either the Rabbi’s Discretionary Fund or Cantor’s Discretionary Fund, please make your check payable
to the fund; for all other fund donations, please make your check payable to TEMPLE B’NAI TORAH.

Send to: Temple B’nai Torah, 2900 Jerusalem Avenue, Wantagh, NY 11793-2025

TEMPLE FUNDS
Adult Education Fund
Bishop Family B’nai Mitzvah / Religious School Fund
Cantor Walter Lewis Fund
Chapel Fund
Choir Fund
Holocaust Fund
Adult Library and 
     the Rabbi Deanna Pasternak Children’s Library Fund
Lowell Golden Mailing Center Fund
Prayer Book Fund 
Rabbi Raab Fund
Rose Mandel Holocaust Education Fund
Sandi and Joel Friedman Stage Fund
School Enrichment Fund
Social Action Fund
Tot Shabbat Fund
Temple Beautification Fund 
Torah Repair Fund 

YOUTH FUNDS
Dr. Pat Kussoy Youth Scholarship Fund 
Youth Activities Fund
Joanne Scherzer Youth Fund
Bernard Weinstein Youth Fund

ENDOWMENT FUNDS
Roslyn Slomin Memorial Fund
Doris & Ed Kliegman Adult Education Fund 
Jubilee Endowment Fund
Fund for Life

MEMORIAL FUNDS
Harvey Beller Fund 
Harvey Cohen
Judy Bardavid
Lisa Yucht
Steven Cohen

Friendly Software, Inc. 

How unhappy and disappointed 
are you with your business software 

or accounting system?? 

FSI has been helping businesses increase 
productivity and profitability through better 

use of technology since 1987. 

Let us show you how!! 

Free initial consultation. 

Les Kule - lkule@fsiny.com 
516-349-7513 
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OUR COMMUNITY

You are invited to join the exciting and active 

Brotherhood of Temple B'nai Torah - 
the male arm of the Temple that includes  

ALL members regardless of religious beliefs.  
 
Get on board the fun train 
 

for camaraderie, dinners once a month 
with  informative  NEW programs, 
breakfasts  many Sundays, bowling,  
sports activities, dances, and holiday 
fairs. 
 

Join us for our many fun-filled events. 
  Brotherhood Membership Form 2017-2018

 

Name _ _ _ _ _ _ _ _ _ _ _ _ _ _ _ _ _ _ _ _ 

Address _ _ _ _ _ _ _ _ _ _ _ _ _ _ _ _ _ _ _ 

Home phone _ _ _ _ _ _ Cell phone _ _ _ _ _ _ 

e-mail _ _ _ _ _ _ _ _ _ _ _ _ _ _ _ _ _ _ _ _
 

Dues are only $45 (tax deductible and includes Men of Reform Judaism fee) 
Make check payable to: Brotherhood of Temple B'nai Torah 

 

  2900 Jerusalem Avenue, Wantagh, NY 11793

(516)753-4060 or E-mail - lesrichards511@gmail.com

YISKOR ELOHIM:
Nicholas Russolillo, father of Ray Russolillo
Howard Phillips, brother of Jack Phillips
Leah Betensky, mother of Stephanie Neigeborn
Irwin Cohen, father of Bart Cohen
Shirlee Gerstein, member
Marcy Seus, member
Leon Forrest, grandfather of Amy Herman
Ronnie Lynn Rycyk, mother of Lara Sessler
David Pardo, father of Mary Kaufman
Bernard Polak, member 
Irwin Streickler, brother of Sharon Forman
Zelda Ostrove, sister of Sander Levine
Madeline Wortman, mother of Barbara Schwartz

MAZEL TOV  TO:
Harriet & George Bernstein on the marriage of their 
granddaughter, Jennifer Pallay to Matthew Bassan
Marcia Kotkin on the marriage of her granddaughter, Lindsey 
Kotkin to Noam Liss
Maureen Dominguez on the marriage of her daughter Maria 
Dominguez to Jordan Sampson
Beverly & Arthur Miller on their granddaughter Austen Stinson-
Miller becoming a Bat Mitzvah
Tom & Elllice Toscano on the engagement of their son Ryne 
Toscano to Simone Goldenstein
Martin & Lynne Happes on the engagement of their son Marc 
Happes to Miriam Stoll
Steve & Joni Christie on the marriage of their son Brandon 
Christie to Anna Wan
Glenn & Heidi Rosen on the marriage of their son Gregory Rosen 
to Meredith Burke
Harriet & George Bernstein on the birth of their great grandson, 
Mason Phillip Cohen
Craig Field on the birth of his granddaughter, Rylee Paige Dubler
Vicki & Bernie Deutsch on the birth of their granddaughter, Dahlia 
Jade Joseph
Esta Regent on the marriage of her granddaughter, Yael Goldman 
to Sky Gewant
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SPECIAL GIFTS

YOU MAKE THE DIFFERENCE
RABBI’S DISCRETIONARY FUND
In honor of:
Rabbi & Patti Nacht from Bill & Andrea Rifkin
Rabbi & Patti Nacht’s 40th anniversary

from Bill & Andrea Rifkin
Amelia Rose McQueeney’s naming from

Rabbi Howard & Patti Nacht
In memory of: 
Leah Betensky from 

Richard & Francine Tepper
Alvin Frey from Ray & Bonnie Russolillo
Virginia Russolillo from 

Ray & Bonnie Russolillo
Marcy Seus from Marcia Kotkin
Harold Orrin from Charlotte Orrin
Leon Forrest from The Herman Family
In appreciation of: 
Rabbi Nacht’s birthday blessing from

Babette Gaines

MUSIC & CHOIR FUND
In honor of:
Birth of Paige Madison from

Hannah & Herb Feldman
Fred & Ann Dinstell’s 50th Anniversary

from Stephanie Strickland
Cantor Sher from TBT Congregation
In memory of:
Irwin Cohen from Brian & Joan Levy
Irwin Cohen from Rita Hofer
David Pardo from Jan & Stan Friedman

TEMPLE GENERAL FUND
In honor of:
Carol & Jeff Finkel’s 50th anniversary

from The Berk/Mlenak Family
In appreciation of: 
Dedication of Prayer Book from 

The  Family of Sylvia Karp

SOCIAL ACTION FUND
In memory of:
Nicholas Russolillo from Flo & Alan Frey
Nicholas Russolillo from Sandra Dabrusin
Irwin Cohen from Tom & Ellice Toscano 

& Family

RABBI ROBERT RAAB 
SCHOLARSHIP FUND
In memory of:
Lawrence Elliott from Rita Hofer
Irwin Cohen from Barbara & Don Gouveia
Sylvia Karp from Harvey & Gerry Alpert
John Maher from Gerry & Harvey Alpert
Rabbi Robert Raab from Marjorie Raab
Dorothy Klein from Marjorie Raab
Rebecca Geller from Marjorie Raab
Jean Raab Libby from Marjorie Raab
Emma Raab from Marjorie Raab
Jennie Sabel from Marjorie Raab
Helen Lubarsky from

Janis & James Beldner
In honor of: 
Austen Stinson-Miller from 

Janis & James Beldner
Austen Stinson-Miller from 

Barbara & Don Gouveia
Austen Stinson-Miller from

Beverly & Arthur Miller
Anna & Brandon Christie’s marriage from

Janis & James Beldner
Ryne Toscano & Simone Goldenstein’s

engagement from Janis & James Beldner
Marc Happes & Miriam Stoll’s engagement from

Janis & James Beldner

DORIS & ED KLIEGMAN 
ADULT EDUCATION FUND
In honor of: 
Babette Gaines’ 90th birthday from

Elaine Goldstein
Rita Hofer’s birthday from Beth & Jeff Cohen
ADULT LIBRARY & RABBI DEANNA PASTERNAK
CHILDREN’S LIBRARY FUND
In memory of:
Leon Forrest from Jan & Stan Friedman
Leon Forrest from TBT Caring Committee

ROSE MANDEL HOLOCAUST EDUCATION FUND
In memory of:
Rabbi Jonathan Eichhorn from

Dr. Regina White-Chereskin & Jerry Chereskin
Terry Steen from Dr. Regina White-Chereskin 

& Jerry Chereskin
Robert Brown from Dr. Regina White-Chereskin

& Jerry Chereskin

PRAYER BOOK FUND
In memory of: 
Debbie Smith Schoenfeld from Len Honig
Walter Cohan from Astaire & Bob Greenberg
Howard Phillips from Esther & Jack Phillips
Howard Phillips from Rita Hofer
Nicholas Russolillo from Rita Hofer
Leah Betensky from Rita Hofer
Nicholas Russolillo from Babette Gaines
Nicholas Russolillo from 

Margaret Kane & Richard Frey
Marcy Seus from Lewis & Leslie Mittleman
Leon Forrest from Bingo & Crew
Leon Forrest from Tom & Ellice Toscano
David Pardo from Tom & Ellice Toscano
Terri King from Rita Hofer
In honor of:
Gerry & Harvey Alpert’s anniversary from

Sheila Duchin
Michael Horwitz’s 70th birthday from

Sy Schwartz
In appreciation of:  
TBT Volunteers from Rob Saunders’

Super Bowl Pool

LARGE PRINT PRAYERBOOK
In memory of: 
Nicholas Russolillo from

Sharon & Ben Cernese
Irwin Cohen from

Sharon & Ben Cernese
Fay & Arnold Shapiro from

Don & Barbara Gouveia
In honor of:
Brayden Aniello Biscuiti from

Sharon & Ben Cernese
Abbygail Blanche Cernese from

Sharon & Ben Cernese
Beatrix Clara Bloom from 

Sharon & Ben Cernese

SHABBAT PRAYERBOOK
In memory of:
Joel Abrams from The Toscano Family
Ethel Lewis from Carol & Jeff Finkel
Mac Lewis from Carol & Jeff Finkel
Dorothy Epstein from The Finkel &

Jacobson Family
In honor of:
Carol & Jeff Finkel’s 50th anniversary

from Friends & Family

CHILDREN’S PRAYER BOOK
In memory of:
Mary Gomes from

Don & Barbara Gouveia

YOUTH ACTIVITIES FUND
From TBT Sisterhood
In memory of: 
Nicholas Russolillo from

Don & Barbara Gouveia
Leon Forrest from Ellie Dayton
Leon Forrest from Sally Miller
Leon Forrest from Barbara & Don Gouveia
Terri King from Barbara & Don Gouveia
David Pardo from Rita Hofer
Irwin Streickler from Neysa & Mike Leventstein
Irwin Streickler from Barbara & Don Gouveia
Irwin Streickler from Heather & Lou Gottfried
In honor of:
Warren Kolinsky’s speedy recovery from

Jan & Stan Friedman
In appreciation of:  
Emily Altman leading the Women’s Seder

from TBT Sisterhood
Stephanie Jacobson’s work for WRJ Area Day

from TBT Sisterhood
Patti Nacht’s work for WRJ Area Day

from TBT Sisterhood
Emily Altman’s service for WRJ Area Day

from TBT Sisterhood

HARVEY BELLER FUND
In memory of: 
Fred Katz from Barbara & Marty Kimmelblatt
Ed Forman from Sharon & David Forman
Michael Katz from Barbara & Marty Kimmelblatt
Irwin Streickler from TBT Sisterhood
Harvey Beller from Susan Beller
Maxine Beller from Susan Beller
Jacob Beller from Susan Beller
Elizabeth Frankl from Susan Beller
Miksa Frankl from Susan Beller
Sandor  Frankl from Susan Beller
Eric Speare from Susan Beller
Chris Mascia from Susan Beller
Sandor Barna from Susan Beller
Irwin Streickler from 

Jay & Diane Schoenberg
Bernice Streickler from

Sharon & David Forman

BEAUTIFICATION FUND
In memory of:
Herman Small from Tom & Ellice Toscano
Leah Betensky from Beverly Frank
Howard Phillips from Joan & Brian Levy
Nicholas Russolillo from Joan & Brian Levy
Leah Betensky from Joan & Brian Levy
Leah Betensky from Ed & Marilyn Pincus
Leon Forrest from Jeff & Teri Fields 
Shirlee Gerstein from Marcia Kotkin
Irwin Streickler from Ellie Dayton
In appreciation of: 
The Eagle Scout project by Brett Herman
Jeff Cohen & Len Aberman’s dedication to

Jewish Scouting from The Fields Family
Donations made in memory of David Pardo

from Elisa Pardo & Family

RELIGIOUS SCHOOL 
ENRICHMENT FUND
In memory of:
Leah Betensky from 
Astaire & Bob Greenberg

BERNARD WEINSTEIN YOUTH FUND
From TBT Sisterhood

ONEG SHABBAT &  FLOWER FUND
Bar Mitzvah of  Noah Yousha from

Eric & LaDonna Yousha
Bar Mitzvah of Daniel Ferrara from 

Gerard & Andrea Ferrara
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YAHRZEITS
YAHRZEITS: 
Sol Goldstein from Elaine Goldstein 
Morris Futernick from Lois & David Swawite 
Carol Rosen from Dan & Samantha Rosen 
Alfred St. George from Yolanda & Ira Friedman 
Marilyn Fein from Maxine & Alvin Jacobs 
Esther Cohen from Rabbi Howard & Patti Nacht 
Max Cohen from Rabbi Howard & Patti Nacht 
Claire Moskowitz from Rabbi Howard & Patti Nacht 
Jennie Nacht from Rabbi Howard & Patti Nacht 
Sondra Sutz from Pearl Sutz 
Rebecca Feierstein from Pearl Sutz 
Bernard Berg from Michael Berg 
Thomas Toscano from The Toscano Family 
Jeanette Toscano from The Toscano Family 
Harold Liebowitz from Rita & Harvey Drucker 
Rose Jacobson from Sandra Dabrusin 
Cantor Walter J. Lewis from Diane Lewis 
Bernard Weissman from Jules Weissman 
Frances Gumina from Joan & Brian Levy 
Alfred Kaufman from Delia Dreyfus 
Harry Meister from The Christie Family 
Arnold Mates from Ellen & Richard Goolnick 
Morris Meizler from Elaine Becker 
Luke Burns from Phoebe Stutman 
Martin Block from Stephen Block 
Saul Kellner from Linda Kellner 
Aaron Kellner from Linda Kellner 
Jeffrey Kellner from Linda Kellner 
Alan Lazarus from Linda Lazarus 
Morris Yabkowitz from Laura & Mel Yorke 
Molly Friedman from Yolanda & Ira Friedman 
Leah Bobis from Florence Karmel 
Adele B. Greenbaum from Laurie Epler 
Pauline Scheer from Elaine Neimeth 
Robert Maus from Thomas Maus 
Elenore Goolnick from Ellen & Richard Goolnick 
Isaac Noll from Francine & Richard Tepper 
Abraham Deutsch from Bernard & Vicki Deutsch 
Naomi Fishman from Charles Fishman 
Martin Adler from Katherine Adler 
Richard M. Giller from Helen Schnee Giller & 

 The Schnee Family 
Sidney Schwartz from Jay Schwartz 
Betty Schwartz from Jay Schwartz 
Etka Seftel from Allan & Marsha Seftel 
Irving Jacobs from Maxine & Alvin Jacobs 
Saul Weidler from Stephanie Neigeborn 
Gertrude Regent from Esta Regent 
Max Altman from Esta Regent 
Herbert Gringhaus from Rhea & Roy Gringhaus 
Mildred Kellner from Linda Kellner 
Ruth H. Klein from Jan & Stan Friedman 
Sarah Sontag from Jan & Stan Friedman 
Laura Smoler from Linda Lazarus 
Norman Naps from Edith Naps 
Howard Daniel Dienstag from Ellen & 

 Peter LeNoble 
David Kussoy from Doris Kussoy 
Patricia Kussoy from Doris Kussoy 
Eric Kussoy from Doris Kussoy 
Judy Bardavid from William Bardavid 
Sally Bardavid from William Bardavid 
Hyman Wiener from Yvette & Harvey Consor 
Ada Gerhardt from William Bardavid 
Abe Finkel from Carol & Jeffrey Finkel 
Dorothy Epstein from Carol & Jeffrey Finkel 
Sarah Schindler from Arthur & Sharon Schindler 
Alex Rafael from Lorie Schultz 
Myron E. Steinberg from Mark & Lisa Steinberg 
 
 
 

 
 
Etta Satinoff from Esta Regent 
Jack Altman from Esta Regent 
Louis Leidner from Marilyn Leidner 
Anne Friedman from Jan & Stan Friedman 
Anna Moskowitz from Jan & Stan Friedman 
Lawrence Sactor from Lisa Evans 
Stanley H. Albert from Harvey Albert 
Barbara Conn from Shelley & Barry Lomove 
Mary Christie from The Christie Family 
Sylvia Topol from The Christie Family 
Jerry Weinstein from Fradell Serpe 
Sylvia Weinstein from Fradell Serpe 
Seymour Chagrin from Stephanie Neigeborn 
Alec Alpert from Harvey & Gerry Alpert 
Leon Brukier from Michael Horwitz 
Walter Wiener from Monica & Harvey Wiener 
Jean Schuster from Esta Regent 
Anna Kamper from Maureen Dominguez & 

 Leonard Kamper 
Lowell Golden from Audrey Golden 
Goldie Rebitch from Dorothy Duckstein 
Jack Rebitch from Dorothy Duckstein 
Fay Kane from Paula & Burt Grant 
Marjorie Meizler from Elaine Becker 
Abraham Newberg from Eileen Newberg & Family 
Louis Pincus from Susan Healy 
Sol Scher from The Young Family 
Yetta Slutsky from Sondra Spielberg 
Bernard Spielberg from Sondra Spielberg 
Irving Slutsky from Sondra Spielberg 
Saul Locke from Elaine Goldstein 
Harry Druckman from Allan Itzkowitz 
Gilbert Leichman from Judy & Marc Herbert 
Claire Bernstein from Harriet & George Bernstein 
Theodore Bernstein from Harriet & George Bernstein 
Frank Joel Bayer from Helene Berk 
Michael Frank from Beverly Frank 
Charles Goldstein from Rhoda Goldstein 
Frieda Kolinsky from Warren Kolinsky 
Stanley Nochlin from Sharon & Arthur Schindler 
Sophie Feldman from Sharon & Arthur Schindler 
Leo Scheer from Elaine Neimeth 
Julius Proct from Jerome Proct 
Leonard Cohen from Beth, Jeff, Adam & Ian Cohen 
David Scheinberg from The Prosky Family 
Nicholas Dana from Gary Dana  
Esther Epler from Richard Epler 
Jack Schreck from The Grossbard Family 
Marie Levy from Brian & Joan Levy 
Solomon Brown from Thomas Maus 
Irving Rose from Rabbi & Patti Nacht 
Abraham E. Kaufman from Florence Garnet 
Shirley Pincus from Susan Healy 
Edward Pepkin from The Pepkin Family 
Ida Wein from Debra Saunders 
Sheldon Wein from Debra Saunders 
Rhoda Wein from Debra Saunders 
Herman Teicher from Alyson Garvey 
Ray Freed from Heidi & Glenn Rosen 
Ruth Glazer from Bernice Albert 
Rosalie Prosky from The Prosky Family 
Nathan Gettenberg from Patricia Berger 
Louis Michael Berk from Helene Berk 
Yetta Futernick from Lois & David Swawite 
Philip Nochlin from Sharon & Arthur Schindler 
Irwin Jay Leidner from Marilyn Leidner 
Abby R. Solomon from Rita & Harvey Drucker 
 
 
 
 

 
 
Joseph Bloomfield from Marilyn Leidner 
Blanche Leidner from Marilyn Leidner 
Erwin Becker from Elaine Becker 
Beatrice Noll from Richard & Francine Tepper 
Benjamin Chain from Richard & Francine Tepper 
Hyman Nadan from Marilyn & Michael Woronoff 
Louis Segel from Harvey Alpert 
Sally Garber from Rhoda Goldstein 
William R. Schiffrin from Dale Pomeranz 
Helen Dayton from Ellie Dayton 
Susan Klein from Jack Klein 
Carlotta S. Lowenfeld from Babette Gaines 
Robert Meirson from Andrea & Bill Rifkin 
Annie Meirowitz from Andrea & Bill Rifkin 
Ben Gumina from Brian & Joan Levy 
Louis Kamper from The Kamper & 

 Dominguez Families 
Miriam Wengroff from Jeffry & Joanne Wengroff 
Rose Berg from Michael Berg 
Doris St. George from Yolanda Friedman 
Calvin Kitay from Barbara Kitay 
Marian Schneider from Tom & Ellice Toscano 

 & Family 
Irving Pomeranz from Peter Pomeranz 
Irwin Paul from The Paul Family 
Miguel St. George from Yolanda & Ira Friedman 
Vera Horowitz from Edward Horowitz 
Alfred Drucker from Marty & Carol Drucker 
Dorothy Drucker from Marty & Carol Drucker 
Allen Asher from Barbara Kitay 
David Nelson from Irene Nelson 
Leah Hochberg from Irene Nelson 
Benjamin Hochberg from Irene Nelson 
Ann Nadler from Irene Nelson 
Sam Nadler from Irene Nelson 
Albert Beldner from Janis & James Beldner 
Evelyn Beldner from Janis & James Beldner 
Rose Horwitz from Michael Horwitz 
Gary A. Rosen from Heidi & Glenn Rosen 
Kitty Honig from Leonard Honig 
Maurice Berlow from Rita Hofer 
Rose Gruber from Len Honig 
Jordan Sutz from Pearl Sutz 
Bella Proct from Marlene & Jerry Proct 
Anita T. Schiffrin from Dale Pomeranz 
Norma Zuckerman Tillman from Marvin & 

 Zelda Zuckerman 
George Branfeld from Joel & Marcia Kirschner 
Sarah Branfeld from Joel & Marcia Kirschner 
Betty Pomeranz from Peter Pomeranz 
Alan Hofer from Rita Hofer 
Bertha Kaufman from Florence Garnet 
Fannie Meyerowitz from Laura & Mel Yorke 
Jack B. Factor from Laurel Klein 
Samuel Kessler from Sandra Dabrusin 
Lon Kessler from Sandra Dabrusin 
Gertrude Shichtman from Sandra Dabrusin 
Isadore Shichtman from Sandra Dabrusin 
Morris Shichtman from Sandra Dabrusin 
Aaron Nacht from Rabbi Howard & Patti Nacht 
Paul Rosenthal from Stacey Spiller 
Charles Newman from Marlene Newman 
Sorol Lee Sussman from Ruth Sussman 
Rosa Blaier from Gail Calo 
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	 	UNIONGRAM ORDER FORM
The following is a list of the boys and girls who will 

be celebrating their Bar/Bat Mitzvah 

September. 9, 2017 through December 2, 2017  

	 Circle the names of those to whom you would like

 	 to  send congratulations, and PRINT your name as 

	 you want it to appear on the Uniongrams.  Please

 	 return the list promptly with $1.25 for each  

Uniongram made payable to 

TEMPLE B’NAI TORAH SISTERHOOD 
and send to Neysa Levenstein

 15 Downhill Lane, Wantagh, NY 11793

516-221-7046

DATE	 CHILD’S NAME	 PARENTS

Sept. 9	  Noah Yousha	 Eric & LaDonna

Sept. 16	  Daniel Ferrara	 Gerard & Andrea

Oct.  7	 Ashley Altman	 Eric & Christine

Oct. 14	 Samantha Herman	 Cary & Beth

Oct. 21	 Daniel Kussman	 Michael & Glenda

Nov.  4	 Samantha Klein	 David & Amy

 Nov. 11	 Emma Cullen	 Tim & Shari

	 Gabriella Cullen	 Tim & Shari

Dec. 2	 Jeremy  Sirof	 Steven & Melanie

Uniongrams @ $1.25 each = $____________

    PLEASE PRINT_____________________________________

PLEASE NOTE: All uniongrams requested must be submitted  TWO 
WEEKS IN ADVANCE,  either by mail or left in the Uniongram box 
in the Temple office. 

 PLEASE DO NOT LEAVE CASH IN THE MAILBOX. 

  We cannot be responsible for lost money.

2920 Long Beach Rd. • Oceanside, NY 11572

Call today: (516) 536-3600

• Letterhead • Envelopes • Business Cards 
• Brochures • Journals • NCR Forms • Newsletters 
• Graphic Design • Mailing Lists • Mailing Services • Invitations
• Website Design • Internet Ads • Email Blasts • Promotional Items

Quality 4, 3, 2 & 1-color printing
and copies at very reasonable prices!

Peace of Mind Guarantee: 
At PIP Printing in Oceanside you 
always receive personalized service 
from people who care about your 
business as much as you do.

Try us. You’ll love our service!
> > > > > > > > > > > >

Professional
GRAPHIC DESIGN

Services

Email: pip268@pip.com • www.pip.com/oceansideny

and more . . .

FROM THE EDITOR’S PEN

There’s a lot to miss about summer, especially 
as summer at Temple B’nai Torah has a charm 
of its own.

	 Shabbat services were both less formal and very creative: 
beach services, picnic services, BBQ Shabbat-Under-
The-Stars with Temple Emanu-El ……….plus the ‘home’ 
services led by lay leaders from our congregation. Not to 
mention make-your-own sundaes at the Oneg!
	 It is interesting to notice that the first official day of 
autumn occurs on the first day of Rosh Hashanah! An ending 
and a beginning, as we welcome the New Year of 5778.
	 Commencing with this issue, and thanks to a generous 
benefactor, TBTTimes will publish monthly. See everyone 
next month!

Mark Chester
 Editor TBTTimes

From the Editor’s Pen…

Could there be a more magnificent phrase in the English language than SUMMER 
VACATION? Two words, but they inspire hope and dreams and anticipation.

Before we begin our two-month hiatus for July and August, there are a number of 
folks who assist in bringing TBTTimes to you, and deserve recognition and thanks. 

Les Richards does a yeoman’s job of keeping in contact with those fine folks 
whose submissions appear each month. There is a dedicated group of proofers 
and staff whose names appear on the last page of each issue: Associate Editor
Rob Saunders, Staff Photographer Harvey Drucker, Proofreaders Laurie 
Chester, Tessa Kean, Lynne Happes and Brian Levy. Also a big thank-you to 
Lisa at PIP Printing in Oceanside for making TBTTimes the beautiful newsletter before you.
See you in September.

Mark Chester, Editor TBTTimes
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Dated Material - Please Rush!

Address Correction Requested
 

For the most up-to-date TBT calendar please visit:
http://ournewtemple.org/calendar/main/webcal.html

 
 

  
 
 
 
 
 
 

 

Re-live the music of the 60’s, 70’s, 80’s including your favorites of the 90s, 
recent Pop and Top 40 hits with a superb mix of Dance, Jazz, Rock  
& Classic Rock. The group NoteWorthy features beautiful vocals,  

featuring TWO female singers backed by FIVE outstanding musicians  
that will surely provide a mind-blowing experience. 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

- - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - -- - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - -- - -  - - -  
___ YES I want to attend the NoteWorthy Concert at Temple B’nai Torah on 9/23/17 

____ # attending @ $25.00 ticket per person  =  Total enclosed $___________   Ck #_________ 

Name: ____________________________________ Phone: _________________________ 

E-Mail: ________________________________________________ 

 

~ Purchase a FULL Table (Ten Seats) by Sept 9TH for Preferred Seating! ~  

TBT requests that you observe our food policies: NO Pork or Shellfish products allowed in the building, Thank you 

TICKETS: 
$25.00 each 

($30.00 at door) 
Doors Open at 6:30 

BYOB! 

Saturday,  
      September 23RD 

   7–11 PM CONCERT & DESSERT  
You loved the  

River of Dreams 
Band, and the  

Just Sixties Band, 
now you’ll love 
NoteWorthy! 

 


